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	Thursday 22nd Nov 2007

	

	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Andrew Nightingale, Director of Estate Management (AN), Vivien Insull, Director of Residential Services (VI), Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support (RF), Paula Rothero, Assistant Director of Student Support (PR), Darren Baker, Customer Services and Marketing Manager(DB),Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB), John Gilfillan, SU Membership Services Manager (JG), Richard Doughty, SU President) RD, Sam Cox, SU VP Academic & Welfare (SCx), Matt Excell, SU VP Sports & Societies,(ME) , Sean Cottrell, Student Development Officer Joanna Tallentire and Ray Lashley NSS/SSS

	Apologies
	Moira Collett,Academic Registrar (MC), Phill Pearson SU VP Finance & Services.

	Secretary
	Louise Pile SU Administrator 


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves.

	01/2008
	

	2)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record. 
	02/2008
	

	
	
	
	

	3) 
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	4)

	80/2007–On Campus Recycling –

DB - Collections will be made with own vans covering the whole of campus. Pilot Scheme to start next term with Colchester Borough Council. It will start with the North towers and the south side will start next term. Plastic already being re-cycled in commercial outlets.

82/2007 RF Needs to be followed up.

85/2007Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre

RF has spoken to the Anglican Chaplain about using student staff as helpers for Chaplaincy admin. It was noted students are now being recruited. It was agreed that it will be important for the Chaplaincy to have a records of helpers.
SCx Still has concerns over space and thought a long term solution needed to be found. AN indicated that an application needed to be re-submitted to the accommodation group.
89/2007 Exam Review- 

SCx It was noted a paper was submitted and considered and arrangements for a meeting are being made to which SCx will be invited. 

91/2007 

SCx reported that there had been a misunderstanding over the agreement for the Blues café late opening.
It is not open late regularly but will be used for specific events.
AB stated that Mondo late night opening has been a success and suggested 2 late nights. SCx Suggested a Wednesday.

AB to liaise further with Tim Morris (catering) over late opening for Blues
	03/2008

04/2008

05/2008

06/2008

07/2008

09/2008

10/2008

	SCx
AB

	
	92/2007 

RD informed the Executive Committee structure review is ongoing; Council are going to be discussing new models. AHR will need to go to University council for approval of the new models. AB stated that at present the University has to see it every five years, the council can amend it, but it can not object to the new models. JG agreed for the new information to go to the council for approval .AHR stated this needs to be on the agenda once a year. AB stated a council meeting needs to be held once a year.  
	11/2008

	AHR

	6
	NSS/SSS Outcomes and preparation for 2008

Meetings to be arranged with SCx. JG and SH to share outcomes of the survey. This must avoid any overlap of the SU survey due to take place in term 3 or alternatively consider having a joint survey.
RJ to meet with Tarquin to discuss running the SSS together with NSS. The NSS Survey is due to start on the 4th February 2008.
SCX stated this needs to be marketed well for it to work.
JG had concerns about the timing of the survey as first years will only be giving half a years experience together with the timing of their exams.
AHR wanted to maximise response rates to the surveys. JT Suggested keeping the external survey open longer.

RL stated a follow up survey to be made by post and for the follow up survey to be extended.
SC suggested giving out surveys before lectures and for them to be completed and returned at the end.

JT pointed out institutions can add other questions if required. JG suggested more than 1 question is needed about the student experience.
SCx had concerns about NSS and SSS data. Students need to be able to feed back. Actions will then need to be taken with the results of this data. 
	12/2008
13/2008

14/2008

15/2008

16/2008

17/2008

18/2008

19/2008


	SCx

RJ

	
	
	
	

	7
	Anti-Social behaviour in accommodation

VI stated that there has been a considerable amount of anti-social behaviour in some of the towers. 
A report of incidents has been filed by residential services. 
It was noted the rugby club President will speak to his captains about their behaviour.
The Proctor is very keen to solve this problem and action will be taken.

AB Suggested that the Advice Centre could be used for people asking for help for anti-social behaviour in their flats.

A discussion ensued about the use of a venue ban as a punishment for any Antisocial behaviour.
AHR was keen to develop a contract for Anti-social behaviour.
AB stated the Students’ Union is very happy to be part of a system to stop Anti-social behaviour.


	20/2008

21/2008

22/2008

23/2008

24/2008

25/2008

26/2008

27/2008
	

	8
	Booking of the Ivor Crewe lecture Hall

RD stated larger events are likely to be held in the Ivor Crewe Hall. The Islamic society would like to use the Ivor Crewe for their conference as a large venue is required. 
JG pointed out that students are not allowed to book it out at present. Bookings could only be made at weekends so not to interfere with lectures.

 ARN stated the building requires a high level of maintenance and extra booking will cause more maintenance.
AHR asked that the policy for booking out the ICLT be renewed.
AB was unsure if there was a policy in place.
JG requested an urgent review to be made as the Islamic society wish to book the building on the 3rd Saturday in February
AHR stated the conference office needs to be contacted.
	28/2008
29/2008

30/2008
31/2008
32/2008
33/2008
34/2008

	JG

JG

	9


	Any other Business
It was noted Sctt had raised £400.00 for Children In Need.

Hanukkah will be able to use electronic candles but not real ones. Individual applications will need to be made to the Director of Personnel.

Vivian to speak to John Donaldson about this.

SCx thanked JG for his work as Membership Services Manager. 
	35/2008
36/2008

37/2008
38/2008
	VI

	10
	Date and Time of Next Meeting 
The Date and time of next meeting is Tuesday 29th January 2008 in V.C’s Boardroom at 1.30pm.
	39/2008
	


